
 GOLDEN SHORES FIRE DEPARTMENT

12950 OATMAN HIGHWAY

PO BOX 66

TOPOCK, ARIZONA  86436

REGULAR SESSION MINUTES

TIME:

3:30 PM
DATE:

OCTOBER 27, 2021
PLACE:

G.S.F.D. 12950 OATMAN HIGHWAY

1. CALL TO ORDER AT 3:30 PM
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

3. ROLL CALL OF BOARD MEMBERS:  Present:  Larry Addante-Chairperson, Joy Bancroft-Clerk via teleconference, Clarence Christiansen, Butch Delk, Joe Buckles via teleconference.  Staff: Chief Villamor, Administrative Secretary J Rose.  Absent:  None.
4. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:  Chairperson Addante states that we will have call to the public at the end for everybody who's interested.
5. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Approval of minutes regular session September 23, 2021.  No discussion.  Member Christiansen motions to approve the minutes from September 23, 2021.  Member Delk seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.
6. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Approval of September 2021 financial reports received from Mohave County and GSFD reconciled financials (Pages 1-37) generated from county reports.  Board discussion.  Chairperson Addante states I have a question for Jennifer. Joy, are you there? Clerk Bancroft states that I am here.  Chairperson Addante asks Clerk Bancroft if you want me to want to talk about number six approve of September's finances. Clerk Bancroft states that I had a question. Chairperson Addante says okay go ahead.  Clerk Bancroft asks I think what I was seeing was that for September, the personnel with $20,000 over do we know why?  Chief Villamor responds that there is a lot of overtime going on right now.  Chairperson Addante asks you hear that joy?  Chief Villamor explains that we don't have a floater and that's just a lot of people taking vacation time.  Chairperson Addante asks if there are any other comments, questions? Number seven.  Staff reminds the Chairperson that you must vote on item six. Chairperson Addante says oh, on the finances and asks for a motion to approve the financials.  Member Christiansen motions to approve the September 2021 financial reports.  Member Delk seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.  
7. REPORTS AND CORRESPONDENCE:  Fire chief report(s):  EMS/Fire calls September 2021.  Brief summary of general information/current events.  EMS calls/transports (29), interfacility transports (0), fire related/mutual aid (7), MVA (1).  Chief Villamor says EMS calls, we're down from the 70 we've been running lately. The county's got the plans for Topock 66 Spa and Resort, but they're not any further on it and there is nothing to update. They're just doing their thing on it. Everybody's kind of swamped. The update on the fire truck when I talked to him. Oh, I'm sorry, it's on the agenda never mind.  Okay, so we've been running around doing our fire inspections on the commercial buildings. Me and Austin have been doing that. I'm working on two grants. We are working on a WACEMS grant. The Bullhead City dispatch is going to a different system. And of course, most of what we have is not compatible and some of our stuff won't work like we carry iPads inside our ambulances so we can do our reports and do our all our logins and stuff so we're not going to be compatible any longer. So anyway, with the grants we are working with like the most expensive things, so I'm trying to get what is needed for our ambulances. So that's what I'm going to work on with the grants. The other one is our breathing apparatuses needs to be updated. And they have a timeframe on them how long they last. You have to start buying new parts and it gets pretty expensive. So, it's easier to replace them. And they're pretty pricey. It is nothing we could afford. So, we're going to try to get grants and we're looking to improve our radio system. So, I'm looking to do a combo grant there. And I'm talking to a company about that. I was talking to Donnie who I think is the battalion chief, I think, anyway, over at Mohave Valley. He said that Bullhead City donated a repeater to us. So, they are going to put that in place and they're going to put that at the next tower up, which is the fox or court wolf tower, which is on the Mojave Bullhead City border up there. They're going to reprogram it and put it in the stack. And they're going to try to move us higher to see if we get better reception down here. So that is good. And that was donated by Bullhead City and that is awesome. Then Medic 1211, developed an oil leak, and we could not figure out where it was coming from. So, we had to take it to the shop. I don't believe there was anything else. I think everything else is good from me
8. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Review and approve medical, dental, vision, life, and AD&D insurance renewal.  Board discussion. Chairperson Addante asks Member Christiansen if he looked at that. Member Christiansen says yeah, it looks good to me and doesn’t have any problems with it.  Chairperson Addante asks if anybody else have any issues with medical insurance?  Clerk Bancroft says I would like to know what Chad would like to do if he wanted to stay with the current plan.  Chief Villamor replies yes, we were looking at staying on the current plan. The only other option we had was going to this other one. And it's not really saving us any money. And it's kind of a gamble and is something we'd have to sit down and work out. And I don't even think we have time right now. But it would up the deductible and there would be a $250 access fee every time we go to the hospital. And then we'd have to arrange with the employee in an instance when they go to the hospital to pick up the extra fees and that's a lot of work. A lot of work trying to keep track of all that for a little bit. So, I'd rather just stay the same. I mean, these things have been going up all the time.  Chairperson Addante asks if everybody is okay with that and requests a motion to approve.  Member Christiansen motions to accept the Starmark Aetna Signature Network 4.9% increase renewal.  Member Delk seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.
9. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Review and approve VFIS of Arizona insurance renewal.  Board discussion.  Chairperson Addante says that this is the blanket policy for the department. Everybody, by the way I've had an hour's worth of discussion with the attorney on not just this, but another item on the agenda today. And I had a discussion with the insurance company today on this. Two things have come up. One is that other names on the insurance policy is the auxiliary. Everybody. And we can't do that. We cannot gift anything from this department. Your taxpayer dollars cannot be given away for anything. Chairperson Addante asks Chief Villamor so do you have your own insurance? Chief Villamor responds yes.  Okay, that's fine, because I talked to Wyatt today and he said we can just take that off there. I don't have any issue with that is listed, you're listed here as a secondary coverage. under the blanket policy, the auxiliary. And after lengthy discussions, we cannot gift anything. So, I know it's been there for a long time it's been on here. Wyatt said it has been that way for years. But the way it is, it's worded from the attorneys that we cannot gift anything, I can't gift electricity That refers us back into number 10 in a minute here, but we can't gift anything to anybody. And you guys, the auxiliary is a private entity. You're a private group. You're not connected to the to the fire department except through name. So, we have to have that taken off the insurance policy. And Wyatt said that you just delete that. They have no problem with taking you guys off that. The other thing I mentioned to him is that we have a fire truck on there that has not legally registered to us yet. Chief Villamor replies yes, we're still we're trying to get rid of it.  Chairperson Addante states so but he said we need to get that done as soon as possible to keep coverage on it. Chief Villamor says I agree if we could. Chairperson Addante says so yeah. But besides those two things I read the whole policy and it is a very good policy, everybody. I'm okay with it. We need a motion to approve it. But before I sign off on it.  Clerk Bancroft interjects on that policy is well, it shows covering for alcoholic beverages. So, my question is, is that there so that were covered in case someone is drunk on our facility during a barbecue and that's covered? Or is that something that should be covered through the auxiliary? Chairperson Addante responds we probably need to get with Wyatt again on this whole policy and I know we are on a timeframe.  I don't know, Joy, we probably have to have Wyatt explain that to us and that was a very good question. Clerk Bancroft says so another point how about the property in the back? Where is their insurance on that property? Staff responds that it is within the policy. Chairperson Addante says I don't have the policy in front of me it's on my Kindle. Clerk Bancroft states that it is not. Chief and staff respond that it is because we have talked to them about it. Chairperson Addante says okay we will look into that, and Chad and Jennifer say it's on there. But we'll look into that. We have time on this. Until December. Right. Thats the time we have to get it next month. We have to put this item on the agenda next month to approve it. We'll find out that information and we'll put it back on the agenda. Chairperson Addante further says okay, yeah, we're going to table this. So, we're going to table the VFIS blanket policy until next month.  Item is tabled.  
10. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Discuss advertising on the Golden Shores Fire Department Marquee.  Board discussion. Chairperson Addante says now, I have a question on the way it was written in the agenda. Does it belong to us? Did you give it to us?  Chief Villamor says no we did not give it to you.  Chairperson Addante says Golden Shores Fire Department Marquee. Alright, well, she didn't put auxiliary on there.  Chief Villamor says that the email said fire department marquee.  Chairperson Addante says I saw that, and I went well, maybe they gave it to us. A person of the public states that it is on the fire department property out there.  Chief Villamor says well, it's the fire departments.  Chairperson Addante says hold on, hold on, hold on, hold on. Okay. That is another discussion with the attorney on this.   Chief Villamor replies well, the marquee is basically on your property, the sign it is the auxiliaries. Only reason why we're doing it that way is so we could do fundraisers on it to make some money.  Chairperson Addante replies okay, we again, we cannot gift anything.  Chief Villamor responds no problem. Chairperson Addante says okay. So, by saying that is that we need to either come up with dollar amount that we're going to rent the property to you to the auxiliary and electricity on it, or we just won't advertise for private companies. And because here's the other thing about that. This was brought to my attention by the attorney again. We advertise Hooch’s on there, which is fine with me. But we cannot deny advertising to anybody, so if Joe's porn shop up in Bullhead wants to advertise on it, we have to let him advertise. First Amendment comes in, freedom of speech, we cannot deny advertising to anybody on that. And so that's the stickler that someone in the community have been upset about that we can't deny advertising. And the sign is on our property and sign electricity is paid by us. Now, I know we had a discussion about that Chad, and you mentioned renting it for $50 a month for the marquee for per item. And I kind of calculated that it's going to take seven and a half years to pay that sign off and your net cost the auxiliary $23,000.  Chief Villamor responds yes. So that's just the first part of it. I told you when, we were talking about it that it depends on how many contracts we had.  Chairperson Addante says if you get five a month on there, it's going to take you seven and a half years to pay it off at $50 a month. Chief Villamor replies, and.  Chairperson Addante says that $23,000 could have gone towards something else in this department that you guys always say you donate to.  Chief Villamor responds we do donate a lot. Chairperson Addante says we asked for $5,000 to help pay for the air conditioner and we got denied. Chief Villamor says you got $21,000 last year.  Chairperson Addante says we needed $5,000. We asked for $5,000 on a $12,000 bill and we got denied but we got a $23,000 Marquis up there.  Chief Villamor responds that we already had that paid before we denied you.  Chairperson Addante says I'm just saying and Chief Villamor says I'm just saying.  Chairperson Addante says go ahead Joy. Clerk Bancroft states but also, weren't aware that you were purchasing that marquee, to my knowledge, someone else told me different that you were purchasing that marquee until the day we all saw the sign company sitting out there with their truck. So that was decided that you guys would purchase that marquee, which I love the marquee don't get me wrong, but now on Fire Department property. And the other point is, is that this is a statement - if we have no control over what the auxiliary wants to get the fire department regardless, like Chad, you said, you know, well, we could down the road, get a fire truck and get this and get that but still this is a private agency we have no control over it. And well, that's just my point to it.  Chief Villamor responds and I understand that, but the fire department is actually benefiting by the sign there because there's more going on there. And so, there's a lot of stuff that we're putting on that sign that benefits the fire department.  Chairperson Addante says and we're not disagreeing.  Chief Villamor says so I don't know how that would work do I charge you per ad that I've put on there? Chairperson Addante responds no. Chief Villamor says okay, oh, then wait a minute and I have no problem paying power if that's what you want me to do. But I don't know why we're going to this extreme.  Chairperson Addante states because the law says it. The law says you we cannot gift you anything.  Chief Villamor responds and I got no problem.  Chairperson Addante says we can’t gift you a foot of land out there to put that sign on. We can't gift you a kilowatt of electricity. We cannot gift you anything.  Chief Villamor says got it and understand that and tell me how you want to handle it.  Chairperson Addante says and so personally how I want to handle is turn off private advertising on the sign. That is my solution to do that. And when I say private it's everything. It's everything that is not related through the fire department. Trunk or treat is sponsored by the fire department. The Christmas parade is sponsored by the fire department. But the Baptist Church food giveaway is not, we cannot put that on there. Only things that can go on there is fire department related items, period without opening up a whole mess of can worms with the law. Clerk Bancroft says another thing to say, and we still need to check with the attorney since it is on our property, do we are we required to ask you to pay for it renting it? Basically? That would be my question.  Chairperson Addante says not if it's only fire related information on the site, that is the gift that we can give them because there's only fire related information on our property, and they're doing fire related information only on it. fire activity, that's all we can gift them. That's the tradeoff between giving them the electricity. And giving them the piece of land to put the sign on is that we advertise fire department information on it. So, discussion on that and that was the discussion, I need a motion.  Member Christiansen says we figure out what we're going to do now.  Chairperson Addante says we need to just have no private advertising on it. Or come up with dollar amount, but I don't think we want to do that either. Because it's one of those things that the board doesn't have control over it. But they have control over the land it's on. And they have control over electricity, but they don't have control over the board.  Member Christian says over the messages.  Chairperson Addante replies yeah and asks Clerk Bancroft if she has any comments. Clerk Bancroft says I have a motion that in order to be in compliance with the Arizona state laws, sort of thing we need to turn off private advertising. Unless they, well, that's my motion. It's up for discussion if Chad wants to do something differently. Member Christiansen seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.  Chairperson Addante says there is no private advertising on the sign.  Chief Villamor responds what I'll do is I'll go to my board and see what they want to do with the sign whether we will put the old sign back up or sell it. Instead of working with us, you're going to work against us.  Chairperson Addante replies no I'm not. Chief Villamor responds that's what you're doing.   Because it'd be easy to go.  Chairperson Addante interjects did you look into the law? Did you call the attorney before you put that out there? I had to call the attorney because it is illegal what you did.  Chief Villamor says it's not illegal.  Chairperson Addante says it is illegal. We can’t give you anything. Chief Villamor replies well, I'm giving stuff to you. I'm giving stuff to you, too, that the auxiliary is actually giving you money every year. We help you every year.  Chairperson Addante says the auxiliary is a nonprofit organization, we are a taxpayer organization and so there's a difference.  Clerk Bancroft says there's a taxpayer issue. That's why that gets written that way. Chief Villamor asks why can't we do a contract and say, hey, you pay this much for a year. And we'll do it.  Chairperson Addante says that we can bring this up at another board meeting where we could sit down and do that. I understand that. But do you understand that you can't deny advertising to anybody? Anybody? Chief Villamor says okay. Chairperson Addante says and so I don't know if this community wants to have Joe's porn shop advertise on the marquee out there? I don't know if they want to have the dispensary and needles advertised out there. And you can't pick and choose the first amendment will not allow you to pick and choose and you open us up for lawsuits, lawsuits if you deny any advertising period. If you deny anybody out there you open us up for lawsuits. And that's what the attorney led me to do. And the board is not going to allow that to happen to be sued. Because you want to advertise.  Chief Villamor says I’m not arguing with you. Chairperson Addante says I'm just telling you what the board what the law says Chad, that you didn't look into before you choose to do that. And so, I had to look into it. Member Buckles says so if I'm hearing the issue is where the site is on the property. Could the sign be moved into the right of way from the county and we pull the proper permits so that this becomes a non-arguable deal because I feel like the marquee, it benefits the whole community, regardless of who puts what on it. And I mean, I just, I have a hard time with, with not having the information that could be put out there. I understand the can of worms. But I think it's to be tabled before it can be further discussed of what should be done, because there's good options either way. And I think that's what should be done right now. That's just my opinion. Chairperson Addante asks for comments.  Member Christiansen says I'd like to see some sort of a contract. And he's got a good point that the neighborhood gets good information. I don't want to shut the thing down. You know, I like the way the neighborhood's done it, but we need some sort of contract to where we're not liable where the fire departments are not liable. Chairperson Addante says I agree with that. I'm just we're trying to resolve this issue, currently. So can we turn off private advertising.  Chief Villamor says that the sign will be turned off until we get it figured out.  Chairperson Addante says we'll table it okay, with everybody.  Chif Villamor says in the meantime, I'll put it up for sale. Get rid of it.  Clerk Bancroft says I'm okay, but may needed motion.  Chairperson Addante says well, Chad said he's going to sell the marquee now.  Chief Villamor says that's what I said.  This is a fundraiser for the for the department. We've already talked to enough people that will be doing $1,000 to $1,200 a month advertising. If that's the case, why would we not want to put that back into the budget? Why can't we wait, can we do that? Member Christiansen says we need to get a contract where it says the fire department is not liable?  Chairperson Addante says this is all questions for the attorney.  Chief Villamor says so I mean, that this is stuff, and I don't understand how anybody out there, and I get the rules. Okay, I got it. I understand that part. But I can’t understand anybody that's of the public would go, oh, yeah, I wouldn't want that. They want more people, personnel on the fire department, and they want better apparatus. But our budget is the one that's suffering, and we can't make any money. This is a way to generate money. And why not? This is something that if we can make us $1,000 a month, it's going to take us a while to build it. But I've already got like seven people talking to me about different programs on it. And it's easy, it's easy stuff. Most people are already in the subdivision. And, and, you know, I don't understand because if you could put money back into the budget, and we can make. Chairperson Addante interjects you keep telling us that and the marquee says it helps to provide for the budget. Not this year.  Chief Villamor says oh, come on now. We had to pay the $7,000 balance off on the monitors. Chairperson Addante says and why we're on the subject. Again. We're not on this subject. But the barbecue this year because we're on gifted property therefore we can't even let you use the building without a contract.  Chief Villamor responds okay. I'll talk to the board and see if they want to dissolve it. Chairperson Addante says and what I'm saying is, we want that, we want that thing to happen. Chief Villamor replies not without you working with us. You got to work with us. Chairperson Addante says and for all the years you've been doing it. You've been illegal Chad.  Chief Villamor says no.  Jim Boyle from the audience says that is not true.  Chairperson Addante and Clerk Bancroft say it’s the law that it’s not what we want. Chief Villamor says so three to four years is the only time we've had the 501c3. So, you could call me illegal for those years. So don't say no.  Chairperson Addante says then you were part of the fire department and right. Yeah, okay. See the thing and when you went to the 501c3, you are no longer part of the fire department. All I'm saying is, is an agreement with you just a $1. We could charge you $1 to use the facility for the barbecue. It's just that we can't gift you anything. That's the problem. I don't want to get you sued and the fire department sued because we gifted something. And now when we gift it to you to use it for $1 Whatever you want to charge anybody to use the facility has to get permission and be charged too appropriately. So, I'm just saying is that we're just trying to do this legally, and not getting caught, you know, times are changing, folks. Everybody wants to sue everybody all the time now. So, I'm just trying to make it legal that we do this. And so, I don't have no problems with the barbecue. I think it's a great idea. Well, we've talked about what you're going to do this next coming year, this season. I think that's great. It's just that we need to have a contract between you guys and us. That we will rent you the building for X amount $1. Just that we have to have a contract because you're a separate entity, you're a private company. You're not the fire department. 
11. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Update on the fire truck purchase.  Board discussion.  Chief Villamor states that the last update for Chief Rob he was saying that they're going to ship out the part on November 2. So, they're still working on the rest of the punch list. But they're moving on and getting their stuff. Everybody knows COVID screwed everything up across the world. And that's just how it is. Member Christiansen asks if you think it will be ready by the end of November? Chief Villamor says we don't know until they give me a date. I'm not going to start any paperwork with a with the loan company, and we're doing fine. We're doing fine for what we got. We would like to have it here but and we like to rerun on it and train it on it and doing our thing. But you know what? Right now, we don't have the budget to go out and buy a different one. So, this is only one that I've seen that meets our needs. Member Christiansen says I hope it's just sitting somewhere and they're not using it. Chief Villamor says no, no, they got to sitting in the shop. They're doing the punch list like I told you before they're doing all the tires, making sure the brakes are working. There are some cameras that need to be re calibrated. There are some gauges that were leaky. Anyway, they're going through and fixed and all that stuff. They're doing the pump, test, all that kind of stuff. Everything has to be checked out on the truck before they turn it over. And he's sincere about it. He wants to give us a nice truck he says he doesn't want to give us something that's going to break down. You never know.  Member Christiansen says okay.  Chief Villamor says so he's working on it. I've been bugging him, and he understands that you guys are getting antsy.
12. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Discussion about public complaints and about how they are handled.  Board discussion.  Chairperson Addante says the chief and the minutes from last month stated that he wants all the complaints that go through him. That's not how this board is works. We want all complaints to go through us. And then we'll bring them to the chief and the chief will be here for most complaints. We prefer to handle it that way than having to go straight to the Chief. If it's middle of the month, you want to talk to the Chief feel free to talk to him about it. But I would hope that Chief would bring that back to us and the next current board meeting, if someone brought a complaint to you and fill us in on what happened. That's what that's on there for.  Chief Villamor responds so what I was talking about before is I have no problem with you guys taking the complaints. But you need to direct them to us. Chairperson Addante says correct. And we did. Chief Villamor says so basically, if this gentleman here has a complaint he could, if he caught you out there and you go, oh, yeah, that's operations. Yeah, you should address that to the chief and he should come to me.  Chairperson Addante says that he can bring it to us, and we'll direct it to you at the same time.  Chief Villamor says it is so much easier for me to understand right from the person that complains. You know that I mean, if I'm going to complain to you, you don't want to hear it from somebody down the street, right? Member Christiansen says we don't have enough knowledge to answer anybody's question about how the fire department works. Chief Villamor says right. And so, if it's budgetary, I want you to be able to be educated enough in this stuff to go yeah, here look, last year's budget was this and this year's budgets this and look, we're getting an increase of this, and we don't have the money because this.  This is what I want you to be able to do. I want you to be able to do that. And if you need help, I'll be there to help you. But operations like wow, why can't we do this and why can’t we do that with a burn permit. Okay, send it to me so I can take care of that and if you guys want something different than that, then we need to get it in writing because there's too many little things that you guys are wanting from me now that I don't know. I need to get it in black and white. So, it is in front of me. Chairperson Addante says I think that the question on that too is that we evaluate you every year, the Chief, not you, but the chief, we evaluate the chief every year. So, if somebody sees one of, your firefighters EMS, on duty doing something wrong, and they bring it to you, we don’t know if it was taken care of. See, I'm saying so we can't evaluate, and the evaluation was pretty specific on how you're handling training and complaints and stuff like that. So, we don't know any of that. Right. So that's why I'm asking if the complaints come through the department, they can be directed to you directly, just that during the minutes that there was a complaint.  Chief Villamor says that's fine. That's okay. As long as it just has to be noted. Because that's still back into the operations path.  Chairperson Addante says yeah, but we evaluate you.  Chief Villamor says right, I get it.  Chairperson Addante says so if we don't know, we can't honestly evaluate. Chief Villamor says so how do I bring it up to you? Because if let's say let's, let's just use Austin. So, when someone sees him out there, he spun a tire on the truck and didn't mean to, but he did, and someone thinks it’s wrong. And they complain to me. Okay, we're bringing it to the board meeting. And I'm going to tell you, oh, we had a complaint against Austin because he spun a tire. We really can't talk about personnel stuff amongst the public without going to executive meeting if he decides to or not.  Chairperson Addante says but you don't have to have a name. You could have said someone in the public complained about one of my one of my operators, wrecked the truck.  Chief Villamor replies okay. Chairperson Addante says I'm just saying you don't have to. You didn't have to point out a person.  Chief Villamor says well there's only six of us. It can be hard not to do that.  Chairperson Addante says if that person came to the meeting and complained and said he saw by name person doing it, we can't stop that. Until we know how you dealt with it later on. I'm just saying it's information for the community to not be afraid to come to complain and bring it to an open meeting because they feel they might get some action out here. They might not get action. Otherwise, I'm just saying. It's just the way things are perceived. And so, we're just asking that complaints come through here. If it comes straight to you, you can drop me an email, say you have a complaint. I'm just saying it needs to be shared. Complaints need to be shared with the board. Okay, okay. Any other discussion? Okay, no, no.
13. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE: Chief self-evaluation and performance.  Board discussion. Chairperson Addante says I know, they're about 10 months late. But it was only a fair way to do it. And we did it. I have Joy's here to give you. These are public information. By the way everybody, anybody can get a copy, can come read these in the fire station. The attorney gave us a couple options how to do it. One of the ones was to give our score rating. And then we can just highlight on anything in particular, if we want to highlight on something or we can just turn them in for the chief to look at them and go that way. The chief did give us, and I thank him for that - he did do a self-evaluation to help us out. I wanted to thank you for that. I thought it was pretty fair. So now if anybody wants to comment on the evaluations that they did. When it comes to your turn, you can if not, you can just give them your score rating. Anybody got anything? Joy? You good?  Clerk Bancroft says I’ll go first, Sure, okay. In a score of one to five, five being exceptional, or in my eyes is perfect, which I don't agree with. I don't think anybody's perfect. And it's not attainable most of the time, but sometimes it does need to be a five, but I rated as 3.54 which puts you in between satisfactory and exemplary. But I would like to read the last page of the developmental objectives. If that's okay. Okay, So I said, the Chiefs strengths were the Chief as a firefighter paramedic is outstanding. Speaks well has an answer for most of any laws and operations of his district, direct personnel well and keeps a positive working environment and retains employees. Developmentally wise, I kind of did development plus the goals, I said, encourage the chief to continue to work towards a five-day work week to become a full fledge Chief, expect to see more preventative announcements and exposure to community. No surprises to the board, make hiring and developing and encouraging staff to be team players as a priority. Stay active building relationships in the county, great resources out there to share what works and doesn't work. Don't be so proud to ask I'm talking about through other county chiefs. Previous actions and ways or experience may not work anymore. And I think we all know that if you talk with other people of your same status, there's a lot to be learned. So that's my comment. Thank you.  Member Delk says on the ratings, I speak for most of us that we really don't understand your job. So, we're just learning as we go along. And, and a lot of my scorings, I kind of just went along with Chad, and most of them there's a few that I didn't. But mostly I don't know your job. So, it's kind of hard for me to give you a negative rating when I don't know. So, I rated it at 3.77.  Member Christiansen says yeah, I had a hard time with the questions. The questions didn't make too much sense to me. But I do think you're doing a good job. Maybe a couple things could be improved, may give you a strong 3. Chairperson Addante says you know, I like working with you, Chad. I really do. I think that we don't see eye to eye on things sometimes. And I think sometimes when I ask things that they don't get accomplished. You tend to have an excuse why they didn't get accomplished. But I didn't like one of the comments that you made to us when we asked you if you're making other chiefs’ meetings in the county. And you told us that we'd have to pay you overtime to go there because you're only in a two-day workweek Chief. So, a lot of my answers reflect only being a two-day workweek Chief.  Chief Villamor says yeah, I don't remember ever saying the two-day Chief because at times I work, four days.  Chairperson Addante says but your shift and your four days when you're covering for somebody sometimes.  Chief Villamor replies yeah, no, I'm not going to get into it. No big deal.  Chairperson Addante finishes by saying so my rating is a 2.85. Chairperson Addante asks Member Buckles did you did you get a chance to do the evaluation?  Member Buckles says I don't have it in front of me. I'm actually on a job site right now. I'll have to get back to you on it.  Chairperson Addante says so he'll turn his in. later date. Anything else? Nothing? No. Okay. The evaluations are done today.
14. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:  Mr. Boyle of 5161 Concho Cove says your comment that the barbecues were not legal before was incorrect. Until they created the 501c3 that was always a part of the department, and it was perfectly legit.  Chairperson Addante responds yeah, I understand it because the insurance policies said.  Mr. Boyle says the comment was interesting. Chairperson Addante replies okay. And I retract that comment. Mr. Boyle also states all right. I would also like to see the roles and responsibilities as a fire board members reviewed at the next meeting. Chairperson Addante says but what?  Mr. Boyle repeats your roles and responsibilities as a fire board member, and I would like that discussed at a public meeting.  Chairperson Addante says it will be put on the agenda. Clerk Bancroft and Chief Villamor remind Chairperson Addante that he may not answer. Mr. Boyle goes on to say that brings me to my next one. So, you want the complaints from the community to come through the board. So, I want to come in and make that complaint. Now I’m talking to five people up here and you're looking at me, not one of you can say a damn thing about it.  Chairperson Addante replies no, we can do directly.  Mr. Boyle responds no you can't. See the chief. Why pass it through you guys? Why doesn't it go to the chief to start with, if I see you out in the community, and I say, hey, you know, these guys next door to me are burning. And I tell you this whole story, then you bring it back by the time it goes through you to him, it could be totally different. It should be directed to the chief, if you want the chief to report to you all the complaints that he's gotten on a monthly basis. That's great, then you guys can evaluate it. But why would I come here and make a complaint when you guys can't answer? He can't answer. It's not on the agenda.  Chairperson Addante replies I can talk from call the public. I can give a couple of minutes.  Clerk Bancroft and Chief Villamor state no, no you cannot. Mr. Boyle also says you cannot and says so, it's absolutely ridiculous to come in here and make a complaint because you guys, all you can do is sit there and look at me.  Clerk Bancroft asks Chairperson Addante to read the paragraph.  Chairperson Addante says the board may adjust time limitations are designed to the board the board members member the board voted will limit their response. Comments, I can limit my response comments.  Chief Villamor states you can't talk on the agenda.  Mr. Boyle says you can't. That's my three minutes.  Clerk Bancroft states it is not advisable, is not advisable from the attorney to answer call the public.  Chairperson Addante replies right.  Mr. Boyle further says Okay. And as far as bringing the complaints to you guys, if you read your chiefs contract, which I just got a copy of legally. Section 1.21 Chief is responsible for communications with the public, including the media on all service delivery matters under the terms of this contract, including but not limited to emergency medical services, fire suppression, district operations and district policy. So, you've saddled him with taking care of all this stuff that you want me to come to you and make a complaint. I think the best way to handle that is for you go right to the horse's mouth. If you want him to make a report back to you, that's fine. The less people that it goes through or it is going to get changed and convoluted. Chairperson Addante responds okay, any other?  Ms. Bettes says I have a comment. On the last meeting was there was a discussion about a $90 late charge, because none of the board members were around to sign checks. And I know the office sends out emails, text messages, leaves, voice messages, whatever. You guys are financially responsible for the finances. And so that $90 late fee there's never been any late fees in this place before. You guys owe $18 each back to the department. Member Christiansen says okay, I’ll pay the whole damn 90 bucks.  Chairperson Addante replies that's not true lady what you just said. I can show you my phone that is not true. I was here all weekend. That is not true. I get a call until Monday morning. And this story. I'm sorry to say it that is not true. Okay, any other comments?   
15. FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:  Chief Villamor asks that the Board make a list of expectations of the Chief and a list of requests.  Review and approve VFIS of Arizona insurance renewal.  Review roles and responsibilities as a fire board member.  Fire truck update.
16. ADJOURNMENT:  No further business.  Motion for adjournment of regular session meeting at 4:21 PM made by Member Christiansen.  Member Delk second’s motion.  Motion unanimously carried. 
Larry Addante, Board Chairperson



Joy Bancroft, Clerk of the Board
NEXT REGULAR SESSION MEETING TO BE HELD ON THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 18, 2021, AT 3:30 PM.
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